
Robert H. Hoke, Post 272 

Sons of the American Legion 

Meeting Minutes 

Linglestown American Legion 

 
Oct 25, 2015 

 

Members Present: 

Mark Cobb,  John Pressley,  Kenny Hinkle,  Joe Mesoros,  Mark Henninger, John M 

Lynott,  Richard Hower, Larry Alltman, Lennard Carthanhan, Jeffery Hinkle, Clint 

Garber,  Scott Cromwell, Lee Rung, Art Knaub, J C Miller, Kurt Kilmr, Robert Dietz 

 

Mark Henninger,  Commander  called the meeting to order. 

Opening Prayer by Rich Hower 

Pledge to the flag by all followed by a moment of silence.  

Opening statements by Mark Henninger 

 

Minutes from the previous meetings are in the SAL book in the Canteen and on the 

website. These are available for anyone to see, it is the members responsibility to view 

the minutes prior to the meeting. 

 

Minutes of last meeting Motion to accept Mark Cobb, seconded  Clint Garber, approved 

by all. 

 

Financial Report given by Financial Officer, John Pressley 

John gave the expenditures and income since the last meeting relating to membership, the 

gun raffle.  Motion made by Bob Crumlich to accept the report seconded by Lee Rung 

approved by all 

 

2016 Member Report: 

Joe Mesoros read a list of all new, transferring and renewals for 2016 New and 

transferring members were accepted. Motion to accept by Lee Rung seconded by John 

Pressley to accept new and transferring members. Motion Passed  

 

Committee Reports 

 

Block Shoot about $600.00 less expenses from the block shoot. Good event reported by 

all attendees. It was reported that each shoot had around 40 shooters and each club 

grossed over 600.00. 

 

Linglestown Parade 

It was reported that the SAL again ran the parking and setup of the fire trucks, floats and 

marchers at the church and that the parade went off as planned without many problems. 



Old Business: 

BBQs are finished for the year, thanks for all who helped. The turnout was great. All 

BBQs for next year will be held by the SAL, ALA and Riders. 

 

New Business 

A motion was made by John Pressley to donate $500.00 to CD cares, seconded by Joe 

Mesoros, motion passed. 

 

Commander, Mark Henninger made a motion to accept qualified volunteers from the 

local fire company and other similar organizations by paying their first years dues to 

boost our membership rolls. After some discussion the SAL members present agreed to 

give it a try. We currently pay $4.00 to the district for each member.   

 

A motion to adjourn was made by Art Knaub and seconded by Lee Rung. 

The meeting was adjourned.  

 

   

Submitted by Adjutant Joe Mesoros   10/25/2015 


